
















From: John E. Ames
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Agenda #20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:01:34 PM

Committee Members

Please support councilman Eric Peterson in starting to open Huntington Beach.  So many of our community have
been out of work and need to start earning money to take care of their families. 

Thank you,

John and Roberta Ames

mailto:hbwoodman@aol.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Don Gibas
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: AGENDA ITEM 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:04:53 PM

Don Gibas <donaldgibas@gmail.com> 3:00 PM (2 minutes ago)

to city.council

I am a 52 resident of Huntington Beach and been involved running a 30 Golf Manufacturing business that sold specialty item to all corporate
accounts.  Been a member of St Simon and Jude Church since it's beginning 50 years ago and now have 4,000 members.  

I support a yes vote for Item #20.  

Thanks and God Bless the United States of America.

Donald Gibas

mailto:donaldgibas@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:donaldgibas@gmail.com


From: Lizzie Nguyen
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: All businesses are essential!
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:21:56 PM

Al businesses are essential. Let them re-open.
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:pnguyen0033@icloud.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Linda Moon
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: City Council 5-18-20 Agenda Items 19 and 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:01:54 PM

Huntington Beach City Council:

RE:   Agenda Items 19 and 20, May 18, 2020

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers:

I am a 46 year resident, homeowner, business owner and attorney in Huntington Beach. 

I am increasingly concerned about our city’s repetitive challenges to valid state mandates,
incomplete disregard of the public health and welfare.   Such actions are irresponsible,
arrogant, and shameful.

Councilmember Peterson’s Statement of Issue regarding Agenda Item 20 again smacks of
arrogant irresponsibility.  The direction implied by the councilman, that it is appropriate to
expand the category of essential businesses to include any and all businesses, with no
restriction is foolhardy and inconsiderate of the lives of Huntington Beach residents, visitors,
business owners, customers and employees.  

The inference that Huntington Beach should challenge and refuse to enforce State orders is
frightening and irresponsibly further wastes city, state, and judicial resources.

I encourage the city to carefully plan for the safe and responsible reopening of businesses,
including retail, service, industrial and professional establishments and also public forums,
parks, libraries, and services, by a thoughtful process of review of the needs and protocols
necessary to ensure the safety of all persons involved.  The State of California is providing
reasoned guidance in this regard.  I urge you not to reject it. 

I request that you vote in favor of Item 19, with the stipulation that all State orders and
guidance are followed.  

I support the recommended action in Item 20 to discuss policies needed to open businesses
and services.  However, there is no need to create a list of essential businesses differing from
that designated by the State.   The only discussion of local enforcement of State orders should
be in regard to how to best enforce such orders.   Any discussion of refusal to do so is
unjustified.

Thank you for your consideration.

 

Linda Sapiro Moon
5861 Liege Dr.
Huntington Beach, CA 92649

​​Linda Sapiro Moon

Virus-free. www.avast.com

mailto:lsmoon4@msn.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail&utm_term=icon
https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail&utm_term=link


From: Donna Brandt
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Essential business reopening
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:11:58 PM

Good evening honorable mayor and city council

My name is donna brandt and I have been a resident since 1988
I do not understand the covid19 essential business protocol Of closures 
I see the line around the buildings for target and Walmart and other businesses for essential
items
 I do not understand the reasoning behind the closures of other businesses
Purchasing clothing or after Easter markdown sale items does not seem essential 
A hair salon, a small restaurant, a boutique clothing store and others seems just as essential,
since their livelihood to maintain groceries on the table for their families seems critical 

Open our businesses and let US make the choice.  Their  employees can make their own
decisions to not come back to work if they want to protect themselves

I am 62 years old and  and can make my own decisions if I want to put myself at risk as others
can chose not to
My 85 year old mother has quarantined herself as have many of my friends and their aging
parents 
I DO NOT want my mother to go out and be exposed, but if she did I would support her
completely.
I don't  judge them and they don't judge me for it
I do not let fear run my life 
If I did I would be huddled I'm my house for the next 2 years waiting for the vaccine 
In The meantime I may die of a heart attack or something else...or maybe not.  
It's time to worry when there is something to worry about and for the majority of us, there isn't
anything 
For those that do, by all means protect yourself and stay home 

Open our businesses back up and let us make our own decisions as to our health 

Donna Brandt
Board Member
www.trchb.org
"The spirit that overcomes disabilities"

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is
addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material.   Any review, re-
transmission, dissemination or other use or taking of any action in reliance upon, this
information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.  If you
received this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your
computer. 

mailto:Donna@trchb.org
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
http://www.trchb.org/


From: Tom Papademetriou
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Following State Guidelines
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:23:21 PM

Good afternoon Council Members,
 
For the safety of all the citizens of Huntington Beach, I ask the Council to follow the State’s
guidelines on opening businesses in Huntington Beach. Not all businesses are essential at this time.
This should not be a political issue but a safety  issue—use common sense and  follow the science.
Your decision is a matter of life and death  for our community and our loved ones. I encourage you
all to listen to  the majority  of your constituents and not just the few.  Our cases are low because we
are following the State’s guidelines.  Don’t undo what has been done.
 
Thank you for allowing me to express my thoughts on this issue.
 
Tom Papademetriou
92649
 
714-849-6636
 

mailto:tpapademetriou@socal.rr.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Fikes, Cathy
To: Agenda Alerts
Subject: FW: All Businesses Are Essential
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:06:18 PM
Attachments: Screen Shot 2020-05-18 at 12.53.24 PM.png

 
 
From: Sylvie & Larry <sylvielarryzero@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:05 PM
To: Semeta, Lyn <Lyn.Semeta@surfcity-hb.org>
Cc: Fikes, Cathy <CFikes@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: All Businesses Are Essential
 
Please ask everyone to send the email.
 
Click this link: https://huntingtonbeachca.gov/government/elected_officials/city_council/
 
Then click a specific name for the mayor or council member that you want to send the email
to.
 
The next screen will show that person’s particular bio and at the bottom of the bio is a link to
send them an email.
 
I sent the following email to each of them:
 
Subject: All Businesses Are Essential
 
Please vote YES in support of declaring the reopening of ALL businesses in Huntington
Beach. 

Thank you!
 
 

 

mailto:/O=HB/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FIKES, CATHYF6A
mailto:AgendaAlerts@surfcity-hb.org
https://huntingtonbeachca.gov/government/elected_officials/city_council/

=S ES URGENT CALL TO ACTION E=E=
The Huntington Beach City Council will be
meeting TODAY at 6pm to declare ALL
businesses essential. The Democratic Party
has already put out a blast to have all their
members to call in to urge the HB Council to
vote NO on this item. WE need to our
members flood the line in SUPPORT of
declaring reopening businesses and vote
YES!

The meeting starts at 6pm with public
comments taken at the beginning of the
meeting.

Call early since it may be difficult to get
through with so many people calling.
CALL: (669) 900-6833

Enter Webinar ID: 962 9013 0517

They will also take emails until 2pm today.
Email addresses can be found on https://
www.huntingtonbeachca.gov/government/
elected_officials/city_council/









From: Gayle Wayne
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Confirm Receipt - MyHB-#300629 City Council []-
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 4:56:23 PM

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date: Mon, May 18, 2020 at 4:50 PM
Subject:  Confirm Receipt - MyHB-#300629 City Council []-
To: Gayle Wayne <gaylewaynemail@gmail.com>

--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 
MyHB
New Report Submitted - #300629

Status
New
Work Order
#300629
Issue Type
City Council
Subtype
Barbara Delgleize - Council Member
Notes
Essential businesses!!! People need to get back to work!!! Please!!!

Reporter Name
Gayle Wayne
Email
gaylewaynemail@gmail.com
Phone
714-840-3244
Report Submitted
MAY 18, 2020 - 4:50 PM

Please do not change subject line when responding.

mailto:gaylewaynemail@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:gaylewaynemail@gmail.com
mailto:gaylewaynemail@gmail.com


From: Vanessa Nalle
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd: Please open HB!
Date: Tuesday, May 19, 2020 7:34:17 AM

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Vanessa Nalle <nallevanessa@gmail.com>
Date: Mon, May 18, 2020 at 8:35 PM
Subject: Please open HB!
To: <lyn.semeta@surfcity-hb.org>

A good majority of the callers in tonight's meeting were puppets of Gina Clayton Tarvin. She
provided scripts to many callers. The fear of some people cannot cripple our city.  Those who
are at risk can stay at home. Those who are afraid can stay home.  Keeping small businesses
closed destroys family's and their livelihoods. If people are afraid they don't need to patronize
places that are open. We are a nation of freedom and rights. The data does not support
contuing to keep our city closed down.
Some people are so afraid they wear masks outside riding a bike! My son is devestated he
can't go to school. He can't play sports.. The emotional toll is enormous. 
Please release us from this hell! We are adults who do not need Sacramento telling us how to
be safe.
Thank you. 
Vanessa Nalle

mailto:nallevanessa@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:nallevanessa@gmail.com
mailto:lyn.semeta@surfcity-hb.org


From: Vanessa Nalle
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd: Support of Agenda Item 20
Date: Tuesday, May 19, 2020 7:34:07 AM

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Vanessa Nalle <nallevanessa@gmail.com>
Date: Mon, May 18, 2020 at 5:00 PM
Subject: Support of Agenda Item 20
To: Peterson, Erik <Erik.Peterson@surfcity-hb.org>

All businesses in our great city are essential. We cannot let Sacramento decide. Please
consider the vitality of our community that is embedded in our local businesses. Our families,
our schools our residents are suffering with the continuance of a shutdown that is not
supported by complete valid data to justify the damage being caused.

I urge the council to consider following the Riverside County model and allow businesses to
reopen immediately.

Thank you. 
Vanessa Nalle

mailto:nallevanessa@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:nallevanessa@gmail.com
mailto:Erik.Peterson@surfcity-hb.org


Status

New

Work Order

#300577

From: Pam Looney
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Note Added -MyHB-#300577 City Council -
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:49:14 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date:  May 18, 2020 at 3:25:00 PM PDT
To: Pam Looney <pamlooney@cox.net>
Subject:   Note Added -MyHB-#300577 City Council -
Reply-To:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>

﻿
--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 

MyHB
Notes Added By staff - #300577

Staff Note:
Thank you for your message. If you intended for this
message to be submitted as a formal supplemental
communication for the upcoming City Council meeting,
please resubmit it to supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org.
For questions, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at
(714) 536-5227. Thank you.

Issue Type

City Council

Subtype

All Council Members

Notes

It’s time to declare ALL businesses essential and reopen .

mailto:pamlooney@cox.net
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


Reporter Name

Pam Looney

Email

pamlooney@cox.net

Phone

949-300-2425

Report Submitted

MAY 18, 2020 - 3:17 PM

Please do not change subject line when responding.



Status

Resolved

Work Order

#300487

From: Jill Proodian
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Status Updated -MyHB-#300487 City Council -
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:41:54 PM

Begin forwarded message:

From:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date:  May 18, 2020 at 1:46:47 PM PDT
To: Jim Proodian <Hbproods5@yahoo.com>
Subject:   Status Updated -MyHB-#300487 City Council -
Reply-To:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>

--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 

MyHB
Status Changed - #300487

Work Order #300487 status has changed from new to
resolved.

Staff Note:
Thank you for your message. If you intended for this
message to be submitted as a formal supplemental
communication for the upcoming City Council meeting,
please resubmit it to supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org.
For questions, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at
(714) 536-5227. Thank you.

Issue Type

City Council

Subtype

All Council Members

Notes

Open our small businesses!!! They are all essential!!

mailto:hbproods5@yahoo.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:Hbproods5@yahoo.com
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


Reporter Name

Jim Proodian

Email

Hbproods5@yahoo.com

Phone

657-464-9714

Report Submitted

MAY 18, 2020 - 1:45 PM

Please do not change subject line when responding.

mailto:Hbproods5@yahoo.com


Status

Resolved

Work Order

#300591

From: Kimber Kimber
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Status Updated -MyHB-#300591 City Council -
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 8:24:31 PM

Open Huntington Beach, all businesses are essential. 
Thank you! 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date:  May 18, 2020 at 3:44:51 PM PDT
To: Kimber Bravo <Kimberbravo@outlook.com>
Subject:   Status Updated -MyHB-#300591 City Council -
Reply-To:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>

--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 

MyHB
Status Changed - #300591

Work Order #300591 status has changed from new to
resolved.

Staff Note:
Thank you for your message. If you intended for this
message to be submitted as a formal supplemental
communication for the upcoming City Council meeting,
please resubmit it to supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org.
For questions, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at
(714) 536-5227. Thank you.

Issue Type

City Council

Subtype

All Council Members

Notes

mailto:kimberbravo@outlook.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:Kimberbravo@outlook.com
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


Reporter Name

Kimber Bravo

Email

Kimberbravo@outlook.com

Phone Report Submitted

MAY 18, 2020 - 3:42 PM

Open Huntington Beach, all businesses are essential

Please do not change subject line when responding.

mailto:Kimberbravo@outlook.com


Status

Resolved

Work Order

#300627

From: Dayna La Belle
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Status Updated -MyHB-#300627 City Council -
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:28:34 PM

Begin forwarded message:

From:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date:  May 18, 2020 at 4:49:22 PM PDT
To: Dayna La Belle <missdaynuh8188@gmail.com>
Subject:   Status Updated -MyHB-#300627 City Council -
Reply-To:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>

--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 

MyHB
Status Changed - #300627

Work Order #300627 status has changed from new to
resolved.

Staff Note:
Thank you for your message. If you intended for this
message to be submitted as a formal supplemental
communication for the upcoming City Council meeting,
please resubmit it to supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org.
For questions, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at
(714) 536-5227. Thank you.

Issue Type

City Council

Subtype

All Council Members

Notes

All businesses are essential and Huntington Beach needs to
reopen. Please vote YES on Agenda Item 20 to reopen
businesses. Thank you so much.

mailto:missdaynuh8188@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:missdaynuh8188@gmail.com
mailto:reply@mycivicapps.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


Reporter Name

Dayna La Belle

Email

missdaynuh8188@gmail.com

Phone Report Submitted

MAY 18, 2020 - 4:47 PM

Please do not change subject line when responding.

mailto:missdaynuh8188@gmail.com


Status

Resolved

Work Order

#300630

From: tadasontus@gmail.com
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Fwd:  Status Updated -MyHB-#300630 City Council -
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:28:24 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>
Date:  May 18, 2020 at 4:54:20 PM PDT
To: Tadas Jusionis <tadasontus@gmail.com>
Subject:   Status Updated -MyHB-#300630 City Council -
Reply-To:  MyHB <reply@mycivicapps.com>

﻿
--- To post a comment reply above this line --- 

MyHB
Status Changed - #300630

Work Order #300630 status has changed from new to
resolved.

Staff Note:
Thank you for your message. If you intended for this
message to be submitted as a formal supplemental
communication for the upcoming City Council meeting,
please resubmit it to supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org.
For questions, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at
(714) 536-5227. Thank you.

Issue Type

City Council

Subtype

All Council Members

Notes

Please open Huntington Beach. I believe all business are

mailto:tadasontus@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


Reporter Name

Tadas Jusionis

Email

tadasontus@gmail.com

Phone Report Submitted

MAY 18, 2020 - 4:50 PM

essential. Please vote yes on agenda item 20. The curve has
been flattened, there’s no reason to keep prolonging this!
Thank You

Please do not change subject line when responding.



From: manderson852@gmail.com
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org; CITY COUNCIL
Subject: I support agenda item 20!
Date: Tuesday, May 19, 2020 12:47:04 PM

 
 
Thanks,
/Mike
manderson852@gmail.com
 

mailto:manderson852@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:city.council@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:manderson852@gmail.com


From: Tracey Capitano
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: I support agenda item 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 6:20:11 PM

I support agenda item 20

Thank you
Tracey Capitano

mailto:TCapitano@dotline.net
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Deborah Tetnowski
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Item 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 4:48:47 PM

Please support Mr Peterson’s item 20 to declare all businesses in Huntington
Beach essential. There is no longer a medical necessity to suppress ANY of our
businesses. The “curve” has been suppressed long enough for our hospitals to
prepare. Equipment & treatments are available. There is no reason to continue to
crush our economy in Huntington Beach.
 
Debe Tetnowski
 

mailto:debetet@aol.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Ron Miller
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Items 19 and 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 4:30:54 PM

Please vote yes on 19 no 20 guys are opening up a canna worms if you open up all these restaurants with all the
amount of people showing up on main street this is a invisible virus does not care who you are So please vote yes on
19     NO on 20 Thank you

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:bowlerman1@icloud.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Suvan GEER
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Date: Tuesday, May 19, 2020 12:53:04 PM

 
Recommendations for a fair and Constitutional opening of HB businesses:

1. In the interest of fairness: Every customer who enters a HB business should sign a dated
Waiver of Medical Care for medical attendance. Doctors and nurses should not be put in
jeopardy should a shopper subsequently need care in any city, but particularly in HB.

 
2. The City Council should be required to allocate significant additional support funds to cover

the possible increased medical and remediation costs for city health services including:
paramedics, hospitals,  senior care facilities, park and recreation wipe downs, regular public
space cleaning and more.

 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

mailto:suvangeer@sbcglobal.net
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


From: Bobbi Ashurst
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: May 18, 2020 City Council Agenda items #19 & #20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 4:03:54 PM

I am in favor of opening businesses in accordance with the guidelines set
forth by Governor Newsom. 
Agenda Item # 19 is a a well thought out suggestion to find a way for citizens
to enjoy dining out again. Restaurants are a large portion of our city
businesses and can be dealt with as a block, unlike many other businesses.
Many have already made adjustments to cater to take out orders.
One suggestion would be temporary closing of  a 2 block portion of Main
Street to cars and allowing our restaurants to expand their outdoor dining 
during this time of social distancing. Additionally limiting the size of parties
and requiring servers to wear masks, with hand cleansing stations
conveniently located. Also sections of parking lots could be cordoned off
when convenient.

Agenda Item #20 as proposed by Erik Peterson is a poorly written and
haphazardly presented suggestion for completely opening all businesses
without regard for guidelines or an understanding of current conditions.
Without considerations and requirements for social distancing and requiring
PPE. Don't get me wrong, I am desperate for a Mani / Pedi, but will not go
anywhere that does not consider my health and well being. We need to
carefully consider what guidelines are appropriate for each individual
business type. What works for a nail salon is different from a hair salon or
barber, or retailer. 
I think we can open our economy with the necessary caution required. And
thoughtfully without creating more problems and increased infections.

Bobbi Ashurst
ph - 714-969-6400
fx - 714-969-0549    
cell- 714-287-7302
bobbiashurst@rocketmail.com

mailto:bobbiashurst@rocketmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Fikes, Cathy
To: Esparza, Patty; Estanislau, Robin
Subject: Meeting Agenda No. 20 - Attachments for Tonight
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:11:11 PM
Attachments: HB Speech.docx

VIrus-3.pdf

 
 

From: Linda Nickerson <keyedupp@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:04 PM
To: Semeta, Lyn <Lyn.Semeta@surfcity-hb.org>
Cc: Fikes, Cathy <CFikes@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Meeting Agenda No. 20
 
I will be attending the council meeting tonight, but wanted to forward you some a couple
articles in advance and my speech in case I don't finish.
 
Linda Nickerson
City of Huntington Beach

mailto:/O=HB/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FIKES, CATHYF6A
mailto:PEsparza@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:Robin.Estanislau@surfcity-hb.org

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for letting me address the City Council.  I stand before you today in utter disbelief as I watch a booming, thriving economy being destroyed by government politicians who refuse to look at the medical data and continue to govern with a political agenda, with no regard for its citizens and their livelihoods.

I am strongly urging the City Council to re-open our city immediately and support Agenda Item 20.  Governor Newsom has no authority to keep us on lockdown any longer.  The medical evidence shows that 98% of people will recover from COVID-19 with no medical intervention.  So why are we putting everyone on lockdown??  Why don’t we let the healthy people who need/want to work and let the people who aren’t ready to work yet or have compromised immune systems to remain in place?  

Based on current data from CDC regarding OC, we have 4,376 confirmed cases with 88 who have died, with a population of 3.3 million approx .  Think of how many people die from drunk drivers or car accidents alone.  Do we lockdown vehicles?  Smoking kills more people than COVID-19 ever will.  Do we lockdown cigarettes?  

We need to stop the insanity now!!  I am not afraid.  A lot of people I know aren’t afraid!!  If you want to wear a mask or stay home, that’s fine!  I’m not heartless.  I get people are scared.  I am not one of them.  Let’s be an example of a responsible re-opening.  We don’t have to do it all at once, but it needs to happen.  Parks and beaches need to be fully reopened.  Fresh air and sunlight puts smiles on kids and parents faces.  Many cities and counties are opening up safely and their numbers are actually going down.  

I have lived in Orange County since I was five.  I’ve lived in HB for 30 years.  I’ve raised my kids here.  They were born at Hoag Hospital.  I love my city!!  It pains me to look our business owners and their employees in the eye and see so much desperation and loss of hope!!  WE ARE AMERICANS!!!  WE DON’T BACK DOWN!!!  LET’S SET AN EXAMPLE AND PROVE THAT WE CAN RE-OPEN SAFELY, WHILE STILL CARING FOR THE PEOPLE THAT TRULY NEED OUR HELP!!

I have attached two articles from medical experts from Yale and Stanford who are vehemently against lockdowns of any type.  I URGE you to read them and make your own informed opinions away from the media and power-hungry politicians.   We need to establish herd immunity in order to protect our most vulnerable.  This virus is not the death wish that many thought it was.  The actual numbers of COVID-19 deaths were skewed by hospitals who were “urged” to classify non-COVID deaths as COVID deaths.  There will be far more devastation from homelessness, food shortages, mental illness, bankruptcies, and foreclosures.  I don’t know about this Council, but I would rather contract a virus that I have 98% chance of recovering from than die of starvation or lose my home/business or my retirement!!!  If we stay locked up much longer, I fear we will not as a community to be able to recover from the economic effects of this virus.

The Governor is clearly overstepping his authority by continuing to keep us in a state of “house arrest” when the numbers clearly do not jive with prior models which showed many more deaths.  We’re learning new treatment methodologies which are helping people stay off ventilators, including the attached document titled “Expert Testimony Before Senate Contradicts Media’s COVID-19 Narrative.”  If there is a spike in virus transmissions, we have the facilities and medical professionals to help take care of our most vulnerable.  BUT REMEMBER MORE THAN 90% WILL RECOVER AT HOME WITH NO NEED FOR HOSPITALIZATION!!!

Please do your homework and look at the numbers that were projected.  They are far lower than expected.  The CDC has recently slashed their death toll, by taking out pneumonia and influenza deaths out of the totals!!!  DO NOT LISTEN TO THE FEAR MONGERING AND THE MEDIA!!!  

I personally stand before the Council urging that you support Agenda Item 20 and work with our businesses to let them reopen safely to our residents!!  Let’s set a precedence of protecting our business owners and residents, while continuing to thrive as a city!!   More now than ever, we need strong leadership for our city to put us back to work while protecting our weaker residents and keep them safe. I truly believe there is a way for us to do both.   



Thank you for your time and letting me speak.  I hope you do the right thing and put us back to work.   God Bless America….



Linda Nickerson

Resident of Huntington Beach






































From: Fikes, Cathy
To: Esparza, Patty; Estanislau, Robin
Subject: Meeting Agenda No. 20 - Attachments for Tonight
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:11:11 PM
Attachments: HB Speech.docx

VIrus-3.pdf

 
 

From: Linda Nickerson <keyedupp@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:04 PM
To: Semeta, Lyn <Lyn.Semeta@surfcity-hb.org>
Cc: Fikes, Cathy <CFikes@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Meeting Agenda No. 20
 
I will be attending the council meeting tonight, but wanted to forward you some a couple
articles in advance and my speech in case I don't finish.
 
Linda Nickerson
City of Huntington Beach

mailto:/O=HB/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FIKES, CATHYF6A
mailto:PEsparza@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:Robin.Estanislau@surfcity-hb.org

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for letting me address the City Council.  I stand before you today in utter disbelief as I watch a booming, thriving economy being destroyed by government politicians who refuse to look at the medical data and continue to govern with a political agenda, with no regard for its citizens and their livelihoods.

I am strongly urging the City Council to re-open our city immediately and support Agenda Item 20.  Governor Newsom has no authority to keep us on lockdown any longer.  The medical evidence shows that 98% of people will recover from COVID-19 with no medical intervention.  So why are we putting everyone on lockdown??  Why don’t we let the healthy people who need/want to work and let the people who aren’t ready to work yet or have compromised immune systems to remain in place?  

Based on current data from CDC regarding OC, we have 4,376 confirmed cases with 88 who have died, with a population of 3.3 million approx .  Think of how many people die from drunk drivers or car accidents alone.  Do we lockdown vehicles?  Smoking kills more people than COVID-19 ever will.  Do we lockdown cigarettes?  

We need to stop the insanity now!!  I am not afraid.  A lot of people I know aren’t afraid!!  If you want to wear a mask or stay home, that’s fine!  I’m not heartless.  I get people are scared.  I am not one of them.  Let’s be an example of a responsible re-opening.  We don’t have to do it all at once, but it needs to happen.  Parks and beaches need to be fully reopened.  Fresh air and sunlight puts smiles on kids and parents faces.  Many cities and counties are opening up safely and their numbers are actually going down.  

I have lived in Orange County since I was five.  I’ve lived in HB for 30 years.  I’ve raised my kids here.  They were born at Hoag Hospital.  I love my city!!  It pains me to look our business owners and their employees in the eye and see so much desperation and loss of hope!!  WE ARE AMERICANS!!!  WE DON’T BACK DOWN!!!  LET’S SET AN EXAMPLE AND PROVE THAT WE CAN RE-OPEN SAFELY, WHILE STILL CARING FOR THE PEOPLE THAT TRULY NEED OUR HELP!!

I have attached two articles from medical experts from Yale and Stanford who are vehemently against lockdowns of any type.  I URGE you to read them and make your own informed opinions away from the media and power-hungry politicians.   We need to establish herd immunity in order to protect our most vulnerable.  This virus is not the death wish that many thought it was.  The actual numbers of COVID-19 deaths were skewed by hospitals who were “urged” to classify non-COVID deaths as COVID deaths.  There will be far more devastation from homelessness, food shortages, mental illness, bankruptcies, and foreclosures.  I don’t know about this Council, but I would rather contract a virus that I have 98% chance of recovering from than die of starvation or lose my home/business or my retirement!!!  If we stay locked up much longer, I fear we will not as a community to be able to recover from the economic effects of this virus.

The Governor is clearly overstepping his authority by continuing to keep us in a state of “house arrest” when the numbers clearly do not jive with prior models which showed many more deaths.  We’re learning new treatment methodologies which are helping people stay off ventilators, including the attached document titled “Expert Testimony Before Senate Contradicts Media’s COVID-19 Narrative.”  If there is a spike in virus transmissions, we have the facilities and medical professionals to help take care of our most vulnerable.  BUT REMEMBER MORE THAN 90% WILL RECOVER AT HOME WITH NO NEED FOR HOSPITALIZATION!!!

Please do your homework and look at the numbers that were projected.  They are far lower than expected.  The CDC has recently slashed their death toll, by taking out pneumonia and influenza deaths out of the totals!!!  DO NOT LISTEN TO THE FEAR MONGERING AND THE MEDIA!!!  

I personally stand before the Council urging that you support Agenda Item 20 and work with our businesses to let them reopen safely to our residents!!  Let’s set a precedence of protecting our business owners and residents, while continuing to thrive as a city!!   More now than ever, we need strong leadership for our city to put us back to work while protecting our weaker residents and keep them safe. I truly believe there is a way for us to do both.   



Thank you for your time and letting me speak.  I hope you do the right thing and put us back to work.   God Bless America….



Linda Nickerson

Resident of Huntington Beach






































From: Lisa Collins
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Open HB
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:59:02 PM

Open HB Please! We desperately need to get back to work. We want to shop and resume our lives in HB.
Please be a leader in Orange County and stand up to Gov Newsom's unconstitutional and tyrannical
orders. The best place to be is HB in the sun, on Main street with our family and friends.

mailto:lisadcollins21@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Brandon Bartlett
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: OPEN SURF CITY BUSINESSES
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:33:44 PM

Please open up HB businesses. Support our local economy! Thank you

mailto:ffbartlett@icloud.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Tahira Pfeifle
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Opening up Huntington Beach
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 5:05:56 PM

Please Vote YES on Agenda Item 20, REOPEN Huntington Beach. All businesses are essential. Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:tahirawyomi@yahoo.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Valentina Bankhead
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Re: Opening of all businesses in Huntington Beach. ASAP
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:38:07 PM

Dear Mayor Lynn Semeta and council members, 

WE THE PEOPLE want all businesses open Because all businesses in Huntington
Beach are essential.
WE THE PEOPLE want beaches open with no restrictions.
WE THE PEOPLE want the pier open with no restrictions.

WE THE PEOPLE want all playgrounds open. And 

WE THE PEOPLE will not tolerate the Fourth of July Parade being cancelled.

Love, Skywalker Valentine - Residents of HB

mailto:tinabankhead@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


-- 

Valentina Bankhead

Cell:              714-363-1188 

Email:          tinabankhead@gmail.com

FB:                Valentina Bankhead

mailto:tinabankhead@gmail.com


From: Jan M
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Re: voting to reopen!!!
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:26:55 PM

I want to say we support Item 19 and hope you reject Item 20. 
The worse thing you can do for our community is reopen too fast. Please put our health above
all else. 
Or it will be on your hands if the numbers increase and people die. 

Sincerely,

Bill & Jan Erickson

mailto:janbill02@gmail.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org


From: Margaret Arnold
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org; CITY COUNCIL
Subject: SUPPORT FOR AGENDA ITEM #20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:27:27 PM

Mayor Semeta and members of the City Council,

I am writing to URGE you to vote in favor of Agenda Item #20. This lockdown has gone on long enough
and businesses in HB need to reopen so the owners and employees have a chance of surviving this
coronavirus pandemic. Not all residents of HB have the same opportunities. Those of you who call
yourselves the "HB Huddle" should be ashamed that you are telling your followers that you don't even
have to reside in HB to make comments and have a say in what happens in OUR city. Get real and,
instead of sitting in your ivory towers, think about the people who don't have any income and who will
suffer in unmentionable ways as a result of your actions.

Please vote YES on Agenda Item #20.

Roy and Margaret Arnold
16262 Wishingwell Lane
Huntington Beach 92647

Residents of HB for 53 years.

mailto:margaret.arnold8@verizon.net
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
mailto:city.council@surfcity-hb.org


From: Cassandra Frembling Antonell
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Vote NO on Agenda Item 20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 3:07:52 PM

Please reject Agenda Item 20. We need to figure out a way to safely reopen local businesses.
This plan is an invitation for people to flood our neighborhoods and disregard all safety
precautions. We saw what happened with the beach closures - we were overrun with crowds
and their flagrant violations of the social distancing rules forced the Governor to shut us down
completely. I fear the same would happen in this scenario. Even now, with HB open to active
recreation there are thousands of people parked on the sand with umbrellas camping out all
day long with no consequence. I can't even imagine the chaos if we opened everything up to a
free-for-all. Please don't make this into a partisan issue. This should not be a fight with the
Governor - it should be about citizen safety. Agenda Item 19 is a science driven plan to get our
economy back up and running as soon as possible in a safe manner in accordance with Gov.
Newsom's plan and it mirrors other local cities' plans for gradual reopening. It's a much better
choice than the lawlessness of Agenda Item 20. 
-- 
Cassandra Frembling Antonell
Certified Massage Therapist
714.336.0376
OCTOUCH.COM

   

mailto:cassandra@octouch.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
http://octouch.com/


From: Carmen Estel
To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: Vote Yes on Agenda #20
Date: Monday, May 18, 2020 2:30:13 PM

Agenda #20 - all businesses are essential 

Dear Counsel Members of HB - Please vote YES on this item. The governor, by law, can declare a state of
emergency for up to 60 days. We are beyond the 60 days now, and this is not the epidemic that it was
supposed to be. In CA, there are a little over 3,000 deaths total, and a normal flu season sees 6,000 deaths
per year in CA. Therefore, the “epidemic” that allowed the Governor to declare the State of Emergency in
the first place, proved to never exist. We must have an actual epidemic, which means much greater than
normal proportions of a disease or illness. The data is in, and we do not have an epidemic. Hospitals have
plenty of capacity and all businesses are suffering from this economic stand still. Those who are at high
risk, can still remain sheltered, if they wish. Although the virus will still be there whether we open
tomorrow or open a year from now. We are never going to get rid of it, just like we will never get rid of the
flu. 

So, let’s not throw the baby out with the bath water and allow all of your businesses and citizens to suffer
any further losses. Please deem all businesses essential immediately. Because they ARE. Otherwise
you’re saying that small businesses do not matter and only large corporations get to keep the security
and income of their operations. This hurts the average citizen the most. There is no epidemic. Please open
Huntington Beach immediately, or else you’ll be liable for the thousands of businesses that go under and
the economic fallout that comes along with that. 3,000 deaths is not an epidemic when we see 6,000 per
year from the flu. This is now purely political. Please be on the right side of history. Thank you.

~Carmen Estel
949-306-8576

mailto:carmenelizabeth75@yahoo.com
mailto:supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
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